Mon, 12 Jun 2017 23:06:02 -0800

Dear League Members:

First of all, I hope you are having a great summer. As you may be aware, no League activities are planned for the summer months since we are all out enjoying the sunshine and visits by family and friends. We do plan to have a July newsletter.

After an extremely busy 2016 election year, the board is taking time over the summer months to review operating procedures, policies and positions. According to long-time members and board members, it has been a considerable amount of time since such a review has been conducted.

We received the following notice from Alaska Common Ground (we collaborate with ACG on many projects) about the group <u>Anchorage Move to Amend</u>. They are seeking volunteers to take on tasks associated with their organization. Please take a few minutes to read the notice below and if you are interested in helping, contact information is provided in the notice.

Anchorage Move to Amend https://www.facebook.com/AKMoveToAmend/ is a local organization committed to reclaiming citizen democracy. Between aging and moving Outside, our core group of activists is thinning. We solicit your help finding a little new blood and fresh energy! In particular, we would like volunteers to take on some specific tasks:

A coordinator for our participation in the 4th of July parade.

Residents in the following neighborhoods to help us bring a resolution before your community council: Basher, Eagle River, Hillside, South Fork, Turnagain Arm.

 A communications coordinator who will update our webpage, prepare Facebook posts for our affiliated groups, and manage the Hive database.

 A recruitment and volunteer coordinator who will make extra effort to welcome new people, make sure they are signed on to our google group, and help them get involved.

A liaison with Alaska Common Ground.

Please contact us, or come to our next meeting: 6:30pm June 15, downstairs at AUUF, 2824 E 18th Av (Airport Heights). We meet the third Thursday of every month.

Sharman Haley (907)360-3646 Beverly Churchill (907)244-4987

Joyce M Anderson, President

League of Women Voters of Anchorage

Email: league@lwvanchorage.org